
 

Welcome to the latest edition of the Gwynedd Children and Young People Network news-

letter. 

 

It has been a while since the last bulleting and I hope that you are enjoying some summer break! 

 

Hereõ s a quick recap of the main developments: 

 

Joint Children, Young People, Health & Social Care Network event (14/6/2013):  

Thank you to all who attended the recent Network event. It was organised jointly with the Health &   

Social Care Network and members had the opportunity to ôspeed dateõ in order to meet new services 

and organisations and to also share information.  There were presentations from Gwynedd Councilõs   

Enterprising Communities Officer, Gwynedd & Anglesey Partnership Unit and a session on how to deal in 

an emergency situation. 

Gwynedd Families First:  

Since the 1st April, services and work packages of the Families First programme in Gwynedd have been 

operational. Four work packages were commissioned and many organisations now work together within 

consortia for the delivery of Families First. The work packages / services receive referrals through the  

Gydaõn Gilydd team. Recently, a new Gwynedd Families First Board has been established with the        

responsibility of overlooking the work packages, including the Gydaõn Gilydd service which is now being 

recognised as the 5th package under the Gwynedd Families First programme.  I represent the Third Sector 

on this group and will of course share any relevant information with the wider sector. Gwynedd Families 

First and Gydaõn Gilydd now support families and children and young people from 0-25 years old. 

 

Regional Safeguarding Childrenõs Board (RSCB): 

Over the past year, a Regional Safeguarding Childrenõs Board (north Wales) has been established as a  

pilot scheme. This has come to effect following a statement by the deputy minister, Gwenda Thomas, 

when in 2011 referred to reducing the number of Local Safeguarding Childrenõs Board to coincide with 

the regional public service delivery footprint. The three north Wales Local Safeguarding Childrenõs Boards 

undertook a consultation exercise to look at three possible structures. A two-tier structure was a      

preferred option where a regional board and regional sub-groups will be established.  The Local         

Safeguarding Childrenõs Board will still be operational during the transitional phase to reduce elements of 

risk during the process of change. 

For the time being, I have been elected to represent the Third Sector on the regional board. The group is 

currently undertaking the task of establishing the sub-groups. 
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Cartref Bontnewydd Trust and 

SNAP Cymru would like to update 

and notify everyone of their new 

contact and location details. 

 

 

Here are the new details : 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cartref Bontnewydd 

38 Heol y Dwr 

Penygroes 

Gwynedd 

LL54 6LR 

01286 881620  

 

 

 

 

SNAP Cymru 

3 Stryd y Plas 

Caernarfon 

Gwynedd 

LL55 1RR 

01286  675547 

Gydaõn Gilydd Training (to gain a better understanding of the service, how to refer, processes etc) 

Here are the dates of upcoming Gydaõn Gilydd training events.   

For further information or to book a place, please contact Eleri Stonehewer:   

EleriStonehewer@gwynedd.gov.uk  01286 676 128. 

New location  

Groundwork, Young Carers, SNAP 

Cymru, Barnardos and Cartref 

Bontnewydd. 

 

We have recently completed our 

Annual Report and 18 families have 

been interviewed, as part of the Big 

Lottery monitoring, by Ipsos Mori. 

 

The Family Buddies are busy 

arranging and participating in 

activities over the Summer with 

families. This includes going to the 

local park, swimming and gardening 

and cookery sessions. 

We are currently in the process, 

with the invaluable help of one of 

the parentõs of the families that we 

support,  of designing a newsletter 

which will be published every three 

months. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Project has a target of working 

with 40 families each year and 

within six months 28 families have 

received our support with 4 families 

on our waiting list.  The work with 

the families varies from assisting the 

families to keep appointments, 

putting a routine in place in the 

home and garden as well as the 

work with  our Partners:  

ôTeulu Niõ Project Update 
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ò28 Families 

receiving supportó 



The popular arts project Cofis 

Bach , based at Noddfa       

Community Centre, have been 

awarded a grant for the second 

year running from the Arts 

Council of Wales. This funding 

will help to enable this exciting 

project to continue to provide 

inspiring opportunities in the 

arts for local children and young 

people .  

 

The project runs a regular 

Drama Club, Art Club,  Guitar 

and Drumming Club , Music for 

children of the early years in 

collaboration with Canolfan 

Gerdd William Mathias and    

Ysgol Feithrin Seiont a Pheblig as 

well as a brand new Vertical 

Stunts Club! 

 

Sioned Huws , Cofis Bach   

project manager said  ò Weõre 

very grateful for the support 

we have received from our 

funders which will allow us to 

continue our popular activies 

whilst deveolping Cofis Bach 

for the future.ó  

 

For more details please contact 

07879 202547 or 07765 655848 

More awards for Cofis Bach !  

 

Cofis Bach ð A Trip to the Circus ! 

 

On a recent beautiful sunny Saturday,  Cofis Bach youngsters and their families 

went to see the incredible No Fit State Circus Company show òBiancoó, a 

part of the Pontio programme which was performed in a huge tent on Beach 

Road, Bangor.  This was an amazing spectacle which combined traditional 

circus skills with dance and live music. The professional, international artists 

performed stunts that take years to master and we were amazed by there 

fantastic feats! These included trapeeze, juggling and aerial stunts.  Judith 

Humphreys, Cofis Bach artistic coordinator said òthis has been a great end to 

a brilliant year of Cofis Bach activities  and we thank the Arts Council of 

Wales , Cartrefi Cymunedol Gwynedd, Mantell Gwynedd and Pontio for their 

support  for this end of term event.ó  

For more information about Cofis Bach:  07879 202 547 / 07765 655 848. 
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What is Flying Start?  

 

Flying Start is the Welsh             

Governments targeted Early Years 

programme for families with children 

under 4 years of age in some of the 

most deprived areas of Wales. 

 

The programme is already rolled out 

in specific areas across Gwynedd. 

There are two integrated family   

centres who offer Flying Start -Plas 

Pawb in Caernarfon and Caban Bach 

in Blaenau Ffestiniog.  

 

The core elements of Flying Start are:  

¶ Free, quality part-time childcare 

for 2-3 yr olds 

¶ An enhanced health visiting     

service 

¶ Access to Parenting Programmes 

¶ Early Language Development 

Recently, there has been further invest-

ment of the programme from Welsh 

Government. Flying Start is now being 

offered in new community areas of    

Talysarn, Llanllyfni and Clynnog 

Fawr.  

For further information, please contact 

Plas Pawb:  01286 678824 

New Flying Start area  

The proposals are relevant to both 

statutory and voluntary providers of 

Youth Services to young people aged 

11-25. 

For further information and to view the 

document, please visit their website: 

www.wales.gov.uk 

 

Welsh Government is seeking on new 

proposals to support the development 

of a new National Youth Work      

Strategy. 

 

The consultation document sets out the 

Welsh Governmentõs proposals for a 

new vision for youth work as part of 

Youth Services in Wales.  

 

New Youth Work Strategy 2013 -18 Consultation  
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Children in Need Grant  

Gwynedd is a target area for the Small grant programme, aimed at those 

small community groups who wish to kick-start a scheme for children 

and young people in the local community.  

The scheme is for grants of anything from £50 to £10,000 a year for a 

maximum of 3 years. 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/pudsey/grants/ 

 

(Use the above link to the grants section of the website) 

Closing Date  
16/9/2013 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/pudsey/grants/

